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Comments: Your definitions and objectives for Pristine, Primitive, and Semi-Primitive Wilderness in the draft

Resource Management Plan seem well intentioned but not remotely compatible with commercial livestock

management (FSM 2320 3 36 CFR 293.7).  Allowing rangeland designation and use for designated wilderness

areas is both hypocritical and disingenuous.   Rangeland use should be limited to only management areas other

than those designated as Wilderness.

 

While I do understand the historical power that cattle ranchers have held, this is 2021 and it is time to reconsider

whether livestock management is an appropriate use within those three types of designated wilderness.  I find it

hard to understand why myself or anyone else should take seriously any of your stewardship or management

plans and guidelines when you allow one commercial use to violate the stated objectives so egregiously.   

   

If you worded those objectives to reflect more accurately what we actually experience when visiting currently

designated Wilderness areas which have been heavily impacted by the presence of cattle or sheep it would be

quite clear how pointless those respective parts of the management plan are.  Either protect the designated

Wilderness areas or not, but please don't pretend you are doing something that you so clearly are not.

 


